Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Tuesday April 18th.. 2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  
Mr.D.Roper  
Apologies: Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.S.Fidler
Public Participation none
a) Police Report Eight crimes had been reported for Spixworth and St.Faiths during March. Cllr.Browne confirmed that he would be attending the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel.
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that there was nothing to report from Broadland DC and Norfolk CC were preparing for the elections in May. There were suggestions that each member should be allocated a fund for minor highway repairs in their ward but this was still under discussion.

c) Norwich Airport JCC Report The engine testing facility had been damaged but should be repaired at the end of April. The academy would also open at the end of April.
d) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





3. Minutes of the March meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had let another plot at Blind Lane but that there were still two vacant. PJD Services had wire brushed the central cemetery path to good effect and also grubbed out behind the eastern goal post on Horsham Park and he would now acquire an additional goal net. The Clerk had invited tenders from three companies for a new driveway from Blind Lane to the cemetery and the proposed loan application would be on the agenda for the annual parish meeting on May 15th.
5. Planning No objection was raised to a two storey extension at The Cottage, Crown Road.
6. Village Event The Council had received a request to use Horsham Park for parking on June 10th. but this was declined as potentially unsafe and not within the terms of rental arrangements or insurance.

7. Tree Preservation Orders No objections were raised to TPO’s at land off Manor Road and also off Coltishall Lane.

8. Allotment Grass Trimming Mr.Hepple had notified the Council that he had closed his business and therefore his public liability insurance. The Clerk would discuss with him and assure him that any voluntary action on behalf of the Council would be covered by the Council’s Insurance.

9. Norfolk Family Mediation A letter asking for grant aid did not find support.

10. Correspondence The Primary School had written to inform the Council that the current informal partnership was proposed for conversion into a federation involving Hainford, Frettenham, St.Faiths, Horsford and Old Catton Schools. There was no objection to this proposal.
11. Accounts









E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£147.50
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£510.32
Norfolk ALC

Annual Subscription


£296.44
SLCC Norfolk
Conference Fee (Part)

£16.00
P.Mitchell

Fence repairs at Swan Green
£71.00
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports the Clerk was asked to report potholes in Back Street and Newton Street and two street lights which were out. The Clerk would ask Cllr.Wilks for a progress report on the Horsham St.Faith sign. Cllr.Matthewson enquired whether anyone had volunteered to keep the war memorial surroundings tidy but no one had volunteered to date. Concern was expressed at the heavy engineering activities at 29 Newton Street which were causing disturbance to neighbours. The Clerk would alert the planning enforcement officer. The Clerk was also asked to enquire whether an extension being built at Kernsmill, Coltishall Lane was in accordance with planning requirements.

13. Next Meeting Horsham St.Faith MISSION ROOM on MONDAY MAY 15th, following the Annual Parish Meeting which will start at 7.00 p.m.

